
2011 Ham Campout – Olema Ranch 

 

 
 

Our annual Ham Campout was July 25-29 at Olema Ranch RV Park, near Point Reyes, on the 

coast instead of the mountains, and midweek instead of with a weekend. Bill, WA6IVI, made 

all the arrangements.  

 

The following took RVs: Les W6TEE & Matthew W6KDJ, Bill WA6IVI & Marilyn, Jim 

WB6ZII & Marsha KD6TTS, Lew WA6ESA & AB WA6CNE, Peter WA6VAQ & Jane 

N6UHT, Bill N6MSI & Linda, Jim KT6W & Linda N6ZFB. Marc W6MAR had a tent among 

the RVs. All are veterans of these campouts.  

 

George W6GWB & Sue, and Phil N6QCA & Mary had to cancel at the last minute. 

 

The group enjoyed the cool weather for hiking, biking, and driving day trips, mostly to Point 

Reyes. Discussions for next year's campout were all about other coast locations, such as Casini 

Ranch. – Les, W6TEE 
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